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Dear Dr. Waziri

It is my pleasure to finally make contact with you, as I have been trying since June. Your old website is still operational and
has the wrong contact information.  Sārah, your executive secretary, clarified the situation and gave me your email address
and instructed me to send you this communication. She is the most efficient and courteous person I have yet spoken with.

I am a retired scientist with dissertations in philology, quantum physics and theoretical genetics. For the past ten years I
have been researching the Mesopotamian cultures of Sumer, ancient Egypt and the etymological roots of the Cuneiform,
Hebrew and Greek texts that cross reference these cultures. My conclusions are detailed, specific, verifiable and
triangulated across all sources and reference material. I have also studied the mathematics of these regions and made
startling correlations between the decimal and sexagesimal numbering systems, particularly as they pertain to calendars
and astronomical cycles...and, as you know, numbers never lie.

I want the Supreme Council of Antiquities/Ministry of Antiquities  to be the first to receive my report.

While I have been waiting to speak with you, I have had the opportunity to make all the relevant authorities aware of my
forthcoming meeting as there will be international ramifications for the excavation of the Israelite Ark of the Covenant. The
following important people have been notified:

•President Abdel Fattah el-Sisi of Egypt
•Yuval Rotem, Director General Israeli Ministry of Foreign Affairs
•Liat Weinblum, Director of Project Management Israeli Antiquities Authority
•Yasser Reda, Egyptian Ambassador to the United States of America
•George Soros, Open Societies Foundation
• Pope Tawadros II of Alexandria
•Ephraim Mirvis, Chief Rabbi of the United Hebrew Congregations

I have committed to keeping President el-Sisi informed of my progress but first I require a mutually suitable date for the
presentation of my research data and conclusions. I realise that the COVID-19 pandemic might make a meeting
problematic at present so I recommend a date in January. This will give me time to compile the NDA's and necessary
presentation materials while our governments try to restore normal international travel operations.  I myself am detained in
“lockdown" following a study of the ancient walled city of Chiang Mai, in the northern kingdom of Thailand.

My presentation will prove, without a reasonable doubt, that the “Ark” rests in Egypt in a specific location which is easily
excavated. I'm sure you will agree that the discovery of the location of the most prized religious artefact in ancient history
merits a few hours of your time. You have my assurances that you will not be disappointed.

I would like to ask that you, personally, be at the meeting (and any colleagues you believe necessary) and that a multi-
media presentation facility be made available to me for the presentation including projector, screen and amplified speaker
system (audio-visual, A.V.). 

The presentation will summarise my ten-year study including field work in Egypt and be held to the highest scientific
principle of analysing the data, not conjecture, and I expect it to be received in the same manner. 

"extraordinary claims require extraordinary evidence" Carl Sagan

Please have Sārah confirm one of the following dates which I am currently available on:
January 14 2021 or January 21 2021 or January 25 2021
Once you confirm the date I will fly to Cairo at my own expense, for one day.

If you agree with my findings then I will await your instructions for the necessary dig which will unearth the enigmatic
golden box known as the Ark of the Covenant.

I will also prove that it belongs in Egypt and not in the State of Israel, who will undoubtedly claim it with the support of the
powerful Jewish lobby in Washington DC. It is this proof that will bring millions of tourists back to Egypt and make your
great country the centre of the scientific world, once again.



Yours sincerely,
Dr. Gregory S Warner Rtd.
Fellow of the University of Zion
http://www.garp.space/


